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STATE OF HAWAI῾I
STATE COUNCIL 
ON DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES
MAUI OFFICE
54 HIGH STREET, THIRD FLOOR
WAILUKU, HAWAI῾I 96793
TELEPHONE: (808) 984-9218    FAX: (808) 984-8222
MAUI DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES COMMITTEE (MDDC) MEETING

Wednesday October 21, 2020
10:00 – 11:00 a.m.

Zoom Meeting
MINUTES

PRESENT: Valerie Sly (Arc of Maui), Suzie Holtzman (Arc of Maui/Molokai), Paulo Sabado (Arc of Maui), Sarah Menzies (La’aKea Village), Melody Uchimura (Arc of Maui), Will Bunkley (Arc of Maui), Anthony Akamine (Office of Elections), Palani Roche
STAFF:  Roxann Kehus 
I. Call to Order
Ms. Kehus called the meeting to order at 10:05am

II. Introductions
Everyone introduced themselves

III. Statements from the Public
There were no statements from the public

IV. Consent Items
A. Minutes of September 19, 2020 Maui Developmental Disabilities Committee Meeting were distributed and approved
B. Agenda- Approved

V. Unfinished Business
A. Developmental Disabilities Council (DD Council) State Plan 2017- 2021
October is Disabilities Awareness Month. Posters have been placed at the State Building. Kalima O Maui had a reverse Job Fair on October 16th.  A reverse job fair places the emphasis on the job seekers by them having tables with posters that shared their job skills and career interests.  Employers are encouraged to go around and visit the job seekers. 
B. Developmental Disabilities Council New Five-Year State Plan
Ms. Kehus shared that the comments made by a self-advocate to live on their own with the supports they need is something the Developmental Disabilities Council has heard from other self-advocates across the state. This could be a possible area to address in the next 5-year plan; specifically identify systems changes that need to happen to support this as an outcome for individuals who would like this housing option.  
C. Maui Disability Alliance (MDA) Legislative Forum Update
· Ms. Sly thought the forums went smoothly considering it was the first time for a virtual event. She thought the narrators did a good job and the questions were good. Ms. Sly recommended doing it again this way next year because of the large number of candidates that attended. 
· Mr. Akamine also stated he enjoyed the two MDA forums.  He shared that the virtual format doesn’t provide the feel-good aspect of the previous forums and maybe there is a way to incorporate both for future forums.  
· Ms. Kehus shared that Kauai and Hawaii Island are also doing two forums each.  The feedback has been positive for this new format.  Ms. Kehus asked that people complete the survey to give us feedback. 

D. Self-Advocacy Advisory Council (SAAC) Updates
· Self-Advocates have voted for the Developmental Disabilities Awareness theme. The winner will be announced early November with their banner displayed at the State Capitol for the month of March 2021
· Mr. Bunkley set up an online survey to get information about what kinds of topics people are interested in.  Once this is known, small groups can be arranged. Different agencies and self-advocates will take the lead to set up the small interest groups. The goal is to help people stay connected.

· Ms. Kehus shared information about the Footsteps to Transition event coming up on October 24th.  There will be breakout rooms for venders. Ms. Sly said she got some more information about how the event will work. She said it would be nice to know how many people will be attending to help prepare. 

· Mr. Sabado said we need to do a training on basic zoom conferencing. Technology training can help people get involved. Mr. Sabado said he would be interested in doing a training. 
VI. New Business

There was a brief discussion about the Electronic Visit Verification (EVV) Townhall meeting on October 20,2020.  There was agreement that some of the families did not seem to be aware of what was happening. The irony was that they were introducing a new technology and the townball format was difficult for some to hear and they did not account for the number of people in attendance. 

VII. Agency Reports
· Ms. Holzman from Molokai shared that the new resident has integrated well into the group home. The folks are keeping busy with Special Olympics and SAAC. 
· Ms. Uchimura shared that she was asked to join the Commissions for Persons with Disabilities. She had applied and was happy to get the call. 
· Arc of Maui received approval to reopen the Day program next week. Mr. Sabado shared that they are engineering the Day program to maintain safety. Participants are eager to return, and a lot is going into re-opening the program. 
· Mr. Bunkley said they have a new resident at their Intermediate Care Facility program.  

· Ms. Menzies said they are updating their DD assessment. They are being cautious about re-opening and are waiting to see how things play out in the next few weeks. They don’t have a wait list for their Dom home. They consider many factors and they currently have an opening.  
VIII. Announcements
Statewide Community of Employment Practice November 10th from 3pm to 4pm
 
Join Zoom Meeting @ https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83898106344 (Meeting ID: 838 9810 6344)

Developmental Disabilities Division Waiver Renewal meetings scheduled throughout the state over the next few weeks. 

IX. Next Meeting & Agenda
November 18, 2020 at 10am via Zoom

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86516209567  (Meeting ID: 865 1620 9567)
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Adjournment
Ms. Kehus adjourned the meeting at 11:09am
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